
Virginia Association of Counties
President
Catherine M. Hudgins
Fairfax County

President-Elect 
John D. Miller
Middlesex County

First Vice President 
Harrison A. Moody
Dinwiddie County

Second Vice President
Pablo Cuevas
Rockingham County

Secretary-Treasurer
Penny Gross
Fairfax County

Immediate Past President
Robert R. Adkins
Wise County

Executive Director
James D. Campbell, CAE

General Counsel
Phyllis A. Errico, Esq., CAE

1207 E. Main St., Suite 300
Richmond, Va. 23219-3627

Phone: 804.788.6652
Fax: 804.788.0083

E-mail: mail@vaco.org
Web site: www.vaco.org

Connecting County Governments since 1934

March 6, 2012

Dear Senator:

Thank you for your diligent work representing the citizens of Virginia during the 
2012 session of the Virginia General Assembly. As you know, the state and local 
partnership that has developed in delivering core government services, such as 
public education, police, fi re, and social services, is vital to the health and well-being 
of our citizenry. Our combined efforts to meet the demands of at-risk populations, 
while continuing to make our Commonwealth the most attractive place to do 
business, have been fi scally challenging. 

The General Assembly and local governments have always worked in partnership to 
fulfi ll our obligations. Toward that end, I urge you to complete your constitutional 
responsibility by engaging in a dialogue with your fellow Senators that will lead to 
passage of a FY 2012–2014 state budget. 

The adoption of a state budget is vital to county governments, as we develop local 
budgets, in order to provide services to our citizens. Without a state budget, a local 
budget that takes into account local and state revenues and sets local tax rates 
cannot be done accurately. 

While some of Virginia’s largest localities may be able to accomplish this without 
a state fi scal plan, many rural counties must rely on state funding to match local 
funding. Further, it becomes extremely diffi cult for counties to advertise and seek 
citizen input during the local budget development process not knowing expected 
state revenues. Moreover, the absence of state budget can jeopardize many local 
contracts such as teacher contracts that must be mailed in May.

If VACo or I can be a resource, please contact us.

Sincerely,

 

James D. Campbell
VACo Executive Director


